
College of San Mateo Budget Planning Committee
Meeting Summary

October 19, 2009, 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m., 18-205 
Members present:  Rick Ambrose, Diana Bennett, Kathy Chaika, Mike Claire, Susan Estes, Arlene Fajardo, Jennifer Hughes, Alex Quintana, Virgil Stanford, Henry Villareal 
Absent 

Jackie Gamelin, Maggie Ko
The meeting was brought to order by Chairperson Rick Ambrose.
Welcome:  Dean Kevin Henson, Chair Technology Committee
Action on the Agenda:  As Kevin Henson was delayed by another meeting, it was decided to begin with item number VII.
Action on the Meeting Summary:  Meeting summary was approved with no changes.
Discussion of comments to BPC Suggestion Box – Rick Ambrose  
Rick passed out the most recent suggestions and comments, which centered around the need for public/private partnerships and the need to raise more private dollars.
Mike pointed out that grants are for initiatives, they do not usually provide money for general operations. The foundation does work on raising funds, most of which go for scholarships. We may want a report from the foundation on what fund raising activities they are involved in at this time.  A good development program requires staffing and we do not have money for staffing at this time.  We are going after a $5million dollar grant related to health.  Grants are usually funded for innovations and student need. When the grants often require the College to continue the program, which is additional cost. 
Another question submitted related to why the College was considering eliminating some programs that had high loads.

Mike Claire pointed out that though load was important, our FTES is now above the funding Cap and we need to reduce FTES.  Some programs have high loads in the entry courses, but fall off significantly in the more advanced courses

The committee discussed additional ideas such as fund raisers. It was felt that while fund raisers have some merit, they are more symbolic than effective at raising the amount of money needed. Fund raisers such as flea markets often require the expenditure of a lot of time and manpower with relatively small returns.  
Progress report and presentation of three goals in the BPC Budget Plan Worksheet -Hughes/Villareal/Ambrose
The planning committee made up of Jennifer Hughes, Henry Villareal and Rick Ambrose, presented their work on the Annual Budget Planning Committee Plan based on discussions from the previous meeting. A draft outline of the Budget Planning Committee Plan Narrative along with the draft of the Budget Committee Plan was passed out to members. The plan includes three goals.  
The first goal is to “To ensure that the College maintains fiscal stability, including an appropriate contingency level.” Action steps included the following:
1. Review the prior year end actual budget

2. Analyze prior year data and summarize findings

3. Based on review of finding and allocation, build the Fund 1 and Fund 3 budgets

4. Review the budget for alignment with Institutional Priorities.

The second goal is to “Establish a budgetary commitment to ongoing funding for the continued replacement of equipment and technology.”  Action steps included the following:

1. Identify a line item for equipment and technology

2. Coordinate with the Technology Committee to identify and prioritize equipment and technology needs.

3. Fund equipment and technology needs
The third goal is “To ensure transparency of the Budget Planning Committee’s decisions and decision making process”.  Action steps include the following:

1. Develop a survey to assess employee satisfaction and perception

2. Administer survey to all employees

3. Evaluate and communicate survey results

4. Develop a mechanism for responding to questions/comments in the BPC Suggestion Box

Budgetary commitment to ongoing funding for replacement of older technology – Kevin Henson, Chair Technology committee/Ambrose, Chair BPC

Dean Kevin Henson reported on the committees work, though at this point it is not final.  The focus of the committee has been on replacing computers, which is the largest technology item for instruction. Some of the committees proposed ideas include; having the District set aside one percent of the budget each year, to create a bond sinking fund to pay for future equipment replacement, or to have the College reserve funds for technology replacement purposes.
The committee has also looked at cost issues. The College needs to look at better planning for and possibly centralizing labs.  Multipurpose labs would reduce future replacement cost; however there are many instructional issues that need to be addressed.  A general discussion of the work of the Technology Committee work followed.

Review Current Fiscal Year Budget per Planning Calendar-Stanford/Ambrose
Virgil Stanford passed out financial summaries for summer of 08 and 09, the fall of 09, 1300 accounts (adjuncts, overloads and related), and a preliminary projection for this years ending balance.
The report of Summer 09 indicated a slight increase in cost overall of about 1.7 percent.  There were increases in account 1310, adjunct and overload cost, and account 1395, cost for oversize classes.  This was the result of increasing student demand.  There was a significant decrease in account 1495, other non-teaching compared with FY 08 as a result of the reduction in additional summer work on accreditation.
The second report on 1300 accounts compares current fall estimates with fall of 08.  Overall estimated cost declined by $188,068 and account 1310 declined by $222,872.  

The third report provides an early projection of year end ending balance for the current year.  Largely as a result of eliminating purchase of FTES for police academy classes held by the South Bay Consortium, estimated savings of $297,977, we are projecting an ending balance of $429,977.  Historically this savings increases as the year progresses as the result of unexpected vacancies and careful management of budgets by the Deans.
Agenda for next meeting  

1. Progress report on goals in the BPC Budget Plan Worksheet
2. Budgetary commitment to ongoing funding for replacement of older technology

3. Discussion of comments to the BPC Suggestion Box

Next Meeting:  Monday, November 2, at 1:00 pm.

Building 18, Room 205

Recorder: Virgil Stanford, Dean for Administrative and Business Services
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